

DISTRICT OFFICE Dr. Cari Guden District Administrator Telephone 715-352-2351 Fax 715-352-3198

July 29, 2020

## SCHOOL DISTRICT OF EDGAR

203 E. Birch Street, P.O. Box 196 Edgar, WI 54426

http://www.edgar.k12.wi.us

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL Lisa Witt, Principal/ Curriculum Coordinator 112 N. 2<sup>nd</sup> Ave., P.O. Box 198 Edgar, WI 54426 Telephone 715-352-2727

Fax 715-352-3022

MIDDLE/HIGH SCHOOL Thomas McCarty Middle/High School Principal Telephone 715-352-2352 Fax 715-352-3198 BOARD OF EDUCATION
Bill Dittman, President
Gary Lewis, Vice-President
Corey Mueller, Clerk
Tess Kaiser, Treasurer
Suzanne Wolf, Member

Dear Edgar School District Families:

Welcome to the 2020-21 academic school year—a year of many changes and the need for flexibility from all!! The 2020-21 school year will begin on Tuesday, September 1<sup>st</sup>. The School Reopening Plan will be presented to parents the first week of August. This year we will be offering an online option for PK-12th Grade district registration. The online registration process will take place from August 3<sup>rd</sup>-14<sup>th</sup>. The registration process will be the time to update Skyward parent information, pay fees, deposit money into the food service account, confirm transportation needs, and document Medical information for the school nurse. Please see the enclosed bright green sheet with the steps to complete our online registration.

We will still offer an in-person registration for those families that do not want to complete the process online. The in-person registration will take place August 17th-20th anytime between 7:30-4:30pm outside the High School Office. Please note that there may be wait times as we will only allow 5 families in at a time. If you know of families new to Edgar, encourage them to register their children by the third week of August because the first day of classes is a hectic time for everyone and even more overwhelming for new students.

Included in the Returning Registration process will be general information on free/reduced meals and lunch/breakfast accounts. Note: Those qualifying for free/reduced meals will have registration fees waived (not athletic or class fees). The 2020-21 meal prices and school fees are as follows:

|            | Pre-K-5 <sup>th</sup> Grade: | <u>HS/MS</u> : | Reduced |
|------------|------------------------------|----------------|---------|
| Breakfast: | \$1.55                       | \$1.60         | \$.30   |
| Lunch:     | \$2.50                       | \$2.85         | \$.40   |
| Fees:      | \$15.00                      | \$25.00        |         |

All Edgar students will be allowed to attend Edgar home athletic events FREE. With the exception of play-off games as WIAA requires everyone in attendance at play-off games to pay to enter. There will be NO student season passes required. Students may be asked to show their student ID's at the entrance.

As a parent, if you have any concerns about your child's safety, the release of student data, dispensing medications, transportation, subjecting students to advertising, the availability of employee credentials, locker searches, or any other issues, please contact me or the building administrators. Policies on these and many other issues are posted on our website, <a href="www.edgar.k12.wi.us">www.edgar.k12.wi.us</a>. School supply lists are also available on the website under the "Parent" tab.

## Important Upcoming Dates:

6th Grade and 9th Grade Student Orientation: Wednesday, August 19th from 8:00am-3:00pm

Elementary Open House: Wednesday, August 26th from 3:30-6:30pm

We do have new faces to welcome this year as well. Please welcome:

District: Adam Decker (K-12 Phy-ed)

Elementary School: Ashley Heimkes (Special Education), Sadie Kunze (Paraprofessional), Lauren Fagan (Gr. 4 Intern) and Krista

Hannemann (Gr. 5 Intern)

<u>Middle/High School</u>: Troy Andreshak (MS Language Arts), Samantha Brown (MS Special Education), Jamie Koehler (MS Counselor & Assessment Specialist), Heidi Olson (MS Science), Kelly Heppner (HS Special Education), Marisa Doll (HS Counselor), and Kelly Kramer (HS/MS Math).

Enjoy the remainder of your summer and, as always, we are looking forward to yet another successful school year.

The Mhe Contin

Respectfully

Dr. Cari Guden, District Administrator

Mr. Tom McCarty, MS/HS Principal

Mrs. Lisa Witt, Elementary Principal